CCFS NEWS

Churches of Christ Financial Services

Issue 16 - December 2019

ABN: 86 165 535 866 AFSL: 502 160 Editor: Stuart Campbell

CCFS Partners with Churches of Christ in WA



December marked the end of a long journey for both CCFS and the Churches of Christ in WA's Building Extension Mutual Fund (BEMF).

In Board meetings conducted by BEMF and the Churches of Christ in Western Australia on the 4th and 5th of December respectively, final approval was given for BEMF and CCFS to merge.

Pieter Brink, CEO of the BEMF, said of the merger, "Key considerations in support of the merger were the tide of increasing regulation and compliance within the banking sector and the growing scale of church developments."

"Through CCFS, Western Australian churches and affiliated entities will have access to an enhanced suite of products and services that are currently not available through BEMF."

Collaboration among the states in the area of investments and finance creates economies of scale that addresses both regulation and funding. Working together with churches, agencies, and individuals, states can expect an increase in available loan funding which both BEMF and Churches of Christ WA anticipate will assist in the expansion of the Churches of Christ vision in Western Australia.

Both CCFS and BEMF will be working closely together in early 2020 to ensure a seamless integration and transition, ensuring BEMF customers can continue to focus on fulfilling their ministry and mission objectives.

Below are the Churches of Christ Executive Minister Dr Tania Watson with Stuart Campbell and Frank Morabito (CCFS).



Tania Watson hands signed documents to Stuart Campbell & Frank Morabito (CCFS)

CCFS Phone System Upgrades

Following the feedback provided via the recent Customer Insights Survey, CCFS have considered options available to improve our responsiveness to inbound phone calls.

As a result, the CCVT/CCFS offices will be reconfigured to place the team in closer proximity to one another. This will also provide greater privacy for the CCFS team and the important data we manage. Secondly,

the phone system will be reprogrammed to enable customers direct access to the CCFS Customer Service Team, incoming call rotation and group pick-up. We will monitor the impact of these changes and are hopeful that anyone calling CCFS will have a quicker and more streamlined experience. Changes are expected to be implemented in February.

CCFS NEWS



STAFF PROFILE

Meera may be familiar to some of you through her role as a Project Officer with CCVT. She has been doing that role for approximately 2 years and has recently joined the CCFS team in a part time capacity as our Customer Service Advisor.

Meera received a Bachelor's Degree in Commerce (Management & Finance) from the University of Melbourne then spent a year in Sydney completing a Certificate IV in Ministry (Worship) at Hillsong College. She is passionate about facilitating and empowering the local church through worship and youth ministry.

She is newly married and finds joy in music and spending time with her family. We have included one of her favourite verses in our Shot of Inspiration below.



Shot of Inspiration

"

Therefore do not worry about tomorrow, for tomorrow will worry about itself. Each day has enough trouble of its own.

- Matthew 6:34 NIV

"

Helpful Hints

Upgrade to Batch Processing

As a result of the recent Customer Insights Survey a number of upgrades are planned. The first of these was implemented on Monday 4th November 2019 and relates to batches processed via Cemtex. Cemtex files may include payroll files created in accounting software packages such as Xero or MYOB.

Cemtex batches will now be displayed as a single transaction record of the total amount of the posted transactions in a batch making account reconciliations easier.

Contact Details

Stuart Campbell National Relationship Manager

T: (03) 9488 8877 E: scampbell@ccfsaustralia.org.au

Mara Novembre Client Liaison Officer

T: (03) 9488 8877 E: info@ccfsaustralia.org.au

Victoria Office:

1st Floor 582 Heidelberg Road, Fairfield VIC 3078

Gillian Rowe State Coordinator SA/NT

T: (08) 8443 7572 E: growe@churchesofchrist-sa.org.au

Karen Wilson Branch Services Officer

T: (03) 9488 8877 E: info@ccfsaustralia.org.au

South Australia Office:

114 Henley Beach Road, Torrensville SA 5031

Disclaimer Church of Christ Financial Services Limited (CCFS) ABN 86 165 535 866 AFSL number 502160 is regulated by many regulators including AUSTRAC, ASIC and APRA. It is important for investors to note the following important information: ASIC: Investors should be aware that deposits invested with CCFS are not subject to the normal requirement to have a disclosure document or Product Disclosure Statement and be registered or have a trust deed under the Corporations Act 2001. The depositors' scheme is not requirement to have a disclosure ASIC. Deposits lodged with CCFS are designed for investors who wish to promote the charitable and religious purposes of CCFS and for whom the consideration of profits are not of primary relevance in the investment decision. APRA: CCFS is not prudentially supervised by APRA. Therefore, an investor in CCFS will not receive the benefit of the financial claims scheme or the